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According to Annex C “H.323 ON ATM” of Recommendation H.323 the endpoints implementing the ATM option of this Annex are “encouraged to open their media streams as bi-directional logical channels”. The rationale for that recommendation was the reduction of the number of AAL5 VCs.


 


We however believe that the use of uni-directional logical channels is a better choice because of the following reasons:





For the H.323 multipoint conferencing feature  the most efficient way to distribute the audio and video signals to the participants is the use of ATM uni-directional point-to-multipoint connections as multicast mechanism. This applies for both centralized (MCU-based) and decentralized conferences. Furthermore, an ATM point-to-multipoint connection can only be extended from an uni-directional and not from a bi-directional connection. 





Considering the above aspects, the preferred use of ATM bi-directional connections would require the MCU to multi-unicast the audio and video signals to the participating endpoints instead of multicasting them via a point-to-multipoint ATM connection. This restriction has in our view a strong impact on the performance of the MCU.





Moreover, the use of uni-directional ATM connections even for point-to-point conferencing is consistent with the actual use of uni-directional UDP streams in case of H.323 over IP only. It also would allow a smoother transition from a point-to-point to an ad-hoc multipoint conference. In particular in case of decentralized conferences, an originally established uni-directional ATM connection can be smoothly extended to a point-to-multipoint connection.





We therefore propose that H.323 Annex C should specify that the use of uni-directional logical channels is the preferred metho
